
 

PE Newsletter 30th Sept- 4th October 

Year 7 

Year 7 Netball  

The girls got off to a great start in their first game against County this week. Lead brilliantly by Lola, 

the girls worked well together, intercepting many passes from their opposition. With fab feeds by 

Lilly into Olaya and Lily, whose shooting was on point and solid defence from Emily and Abigail, it 

meant that we had most of the possession in the game. Poppy worked hard up and down the wing, 

alongside Lola. A great game to watch, a well-deserved win. Well done girls! 



 

Year 8 

Year 8 Netball 

A fantastic start this week for last year's league winners.  With Kerri leading by example and Ellen 

working so hard at centre, the first half was pretty much in the girls possession. Isla and Lily working 

the goal third brilliantly allowed plenty of great goals in the first half. In the second half, Matilda and 

Mylea intercepted many passes to limit the oppositions chances, showing a great partnership in 

defence. With Mylee being a strong link between defence and attack the girls showed great promise 

for this year. A fabulous start, well done all! 

 

Year 9  

Year 9 Boys Futsal  

They year 9 boys took part in a futsal tournament on Thursday against Debenham, Hartismere and 

Stowupland. The team started off strongly with a 7-2 win against local rivals Stowupland. The team 

then won a whopping 10-0 against Hartismere which meant that the final game was against the 

previous winners, Debenham. Unfortunately, the boys lost the final game 6-2 after starting off 



strongly. Despite losing the final game, all of the boys should be proud of their commitment and 

attitude on the pitch because they represented the school with immense pride. Top scorers of the 

tournament was Lewis Randell and Ben Hooper.  

 

Year 9 Girls Futsal 

The year 9 girls took part in a futsal tournament on Tuesday against Debenham and Stowupland. All 

6 girls worked really hard and their efforts paid off because they won both games which means they 

progress through to the County finals. Mia Cassedy saved a penalty in the last minute which secured 

the girls' hopes of winning the tournament. All 6 girls should be proud of their efforts.  

 



Year 10 

Year 10 Netball  

On Wednesday the year 10 girls played their first league game of the year against Thurston. They 

game was very close throughout and at half time the scores were even. The girls came out strong in 

the second half and Captain Danielle Taylor put her team in the lead through scoring a number of 

her shots. The girls held strong in defence, with Poppy Healy and Freya Underwood regaining 

possession on a number of occasions. Player of the match, Layla Peckford worked well throughout 

the game across the court, but particularly was feeding a number of great passes into the circle. The 

girls finished the game winning 17-15.  

 

Fixtures Next Week! 

Tuesday 8th October: 

• Year 10 Girls Futsal  @ SHS (3:10-5:15pm) J.Howland 

• Year 10 Boys (B) Football @ TCC (3:10-5:30pm)  L.Andrews/ D.Wise 

• Year 7 Netball @ SHS vs TCC (3:10-5:30pm) G.Whitfield  

• Year 8 Netball @ SHS vs TCC (3:10-5:30pm) G.Whitfield  

Wednesday 9th October: 

• Year 9 Netball @ TGS (1:00-4:45pm) J.Howland 



• Year 10 Netball @ TGS (1:00-4:45pm) J.Howland 

• Year 10/11 Swimming (3:10- 6:00pm) G.Whitfield. 

Thursday 10th October: 

• Year 10 Boys futsal @ SHS  (3:10-5:15pm) L.Andrews/ D.Wise 
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